
Church Recording report for AGM 2025

Our small band of volunteers continue to work on recording local churches.

Spurred on by coffee and biscuits provided by church members we have completed our record of St Peter ad 
Vincula in Threekingham.   The record will be presented to the church in autumn.  I’d like to congratulate the 
Parish Council and members of the church of St Peter’s for obtaining the necessary grants and funding to repair
the church roof.  This is the result of years of hard work on their part.

Work has started on recording the church of St Swithun in Bicker most of which dates back to the 13th Century. 
We have been supported by a member of the Parish council providing coffee and very good cake.  Later this 
year or in 2026, work will begin to record the church of St Vedast in Tathwell, near Louth.

We would welcome suggestions from members for further churches to record.

The work done by the Church Recording Council fulfils one of the aims of the Arts Society – “to stimulate and 
support the conservation of our national heritage”.  Currently, work is underway to strengthen the link between 
the Church Recording Society and the Arts Society.


